
 
Email Response from U.S. Department of Justice to Carroll ISD  

August 9, 2024 
 
 
 
Counsel, 
 
We are in receipt of Carroll ISD’s August 5, 2024 letter in connection with the proposed 
Resolution Agreement in OCR Case Nos. 06-21-1300, 06-21-1301, 06-21-1302, and 06-22-
1397, advising OCR of its belief that various injunctions pertaining to Title IX apply to at least 
one of these cases. OCR has paused these cases while it assesses the effect that the 
injunctions have on them.  
 
To the extent you have further questions about these matters or anything else relating to the 
ongoing litigation, please direct those communications to myself and the other litigation counsel 
of record going forward. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Best, 
Pardis  
 
Pardis Gheibi | Trial Attorney 
U.S. Department of Justice 
Civil Division, Federal Programs Branch 
1100 L Street NW, Room 12406 
Washington, DC 20005 
 
 
 


